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 MINUTES 
Special Called Meeting 

MEDICAL LICENSURE COMMISSION OF ALABAMA 
Meeting Location: 848 Washington Avenue 

Montgomery, Alabama 
 

 
March 18, 2019 

 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT      MEMBERS NOT PRESENT   
               
James H. Walburn, M.D., Chairman    Pamela Varner, M.D. 
George C. Smith, Sr., M.D., Vice Chairman 
Craig H. Christopher, M.D., 
L. Daniel Morris, Esq. 
Jorge Alsip, M.D.      
Pamela Varner, M.D.      
Paul M. Nagrodzki, M.D. 
Gary Hill, D.O. 
 
 
 OTHERS PRESENT 
 
Karen H. Silas, Operations Director (Recording) 
Wallace D. Mills, Legal Counsel 
Randy Dixon, Security 
Sarah Moore, Executive Director 
 
 Call to Order:  9:00 a.m. 
 
  The Medical Licensure Commission held a Special Called Meeting on March 18, 2019, 

and heard the following cases: Briant David Baxt, M.D., Thomas Robert Klinner, Jr., M.D., and 

Paul Matthew Muratta, D.O. The Commission received as information the Physician Monitoring 

Report, the 2017 IMLCC Annual Report, and the 2018 IMLCC Annual Report. The Commission 

discussed and granted a request to continue a hearing for Dr. Frances Aretha Gayle. The 

Commission ordered that additional requirements be placed on Dr. Marie Cebert’s medical 

license, discussed the progress of Dr. Duke Wood, and approved a Bill of Costs filed by the 

Alabama State Board of Medical Examiners regarding the Scott B. Robbins case. The 

Commission approved that the legal contract with Mr. Wallace Mills be amended to show his 

new firm, and the disposition of Dr. Maurice Liddell Furdge was deferred for March 29, 2019.  

  

Meeting was adjourned at 1:15 p.m. 
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